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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 16 No. 13 j\1\,C\\\\7£$ March 27, 1986 

Mcl(ILLOP 
~~~~galle_ry __ SALVE ART DEPARTMENT EXHIBITS 

TO BE EYED BY NASAD TEAM 

The Art Department at Salve Regina is featuring two exhibi­
tions in conjunction with its application for membership to the 
National Association of Schools of Art and Design (NASAD). 

An Art Student Exhibition is being held in·the College's 
McKillop Gallery from Wednesday, March 26 through Friday, April 
11. The show will include work of beginning through advanced 
students in ceramics, design, drawing, graphics, painting and 
photography. 

Faculty members from Salve Regina's Art Department are ex­
hibiting their work at the Newport Art Museum's Cushing Gallery 
from Wednesday, March 26 through Sunday, April 20. Exhibitors 
will include Richard Carbotti, environmental concepts; Cal 
Chrupcala, drawings; Belinda Gabryl and Jay Lacouture, ceramics; 
Page Laughlin, paintings; Angelo Marinosci, illustrations and 
Sister Arlene Woods, mixed media. An artists' reception will be 
held at the Cushing Gallery, 76 Bellevue Avenue, on Thursday, 
April 10 from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Gallery hours are 10:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m., Tuesday through Saturday and 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. on 
Sunday. 

A NASAD accreditation team will be on the Salve Regina 
campus from April 9 through the 11th. NASAD is the only art 
accrediting organization for higher education in the country. 

-,, .... ~ ~ ' 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

J~'HAAE 

~LECTURES 

I 
SALVE TO FEATURE WALL STREET JOURNAL 
REPORTER IN O'HARE LECTURE SERIES 

Salve Regina's O'Hare Lecture Series will feature "Wall 
Street Journal" reporter Jonathan Kwitny on Tuesday, April 1 at 
7:30 p.m. in the O'Hare auditorium. His topic will be "Lies: The 
Government, The Press and Foreign PoLicy." 

Kwitny is based in the "Wall Street Journal's" New York 
bureau where he writes front-page features on numerous subjects 
in the U.S. and abroad. He has lived or traveled in over 90 
countries and has been published in several national magazines 
including "Harpers," "Atlantic," "Esquire," "The New Republic," 
"The Nation" and "Mother Jones." Kwitny has also written five 
books which include, "Endless Enemies: The Making of an Un­
friendly World," a 1985 runner-up for the Pulitzer Prize in gen­
eral nonfiction. 

The O'Hare lectures are free and open to the public. For 
further information contact Sister Esther Whalen at extension 
418. 

* * * 
SALVE'S "NOON CONCERT SERIES" TO FEATURE 
JAZZ PIANIST MAC CHRUPCALA 

Salve Regina's "Noon Concert Series" will feature jazz 
pianist Mac Chrupcala on Wednesday, April 2. 

Chrupcala has been a frequent guest artist for the Newport 
Friends of Jazz Series and has been a featured performer at the 
Newport Jazz Festival, the Woods Hole Music Festival, the Reho­
both Music Festival, Brown University, Berklee College of Music, 
Bryant College, Holy Cross College, Southeastern Massachusetts 
University and Brandeis University. In addition, Chrupcala has 
been active as a composer and lecturer and has served for the 
past 14 years as supervisor of music for the Newport Public 
Schools. 

In 1982, Chrupcala released his debut album, "It's About 
Time," and is currently on the Rhode Island StRte Touring 
Program. He has studied with Jacki Byard as part of the Afro­
American graduate program at the New England Conservatory of 
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NOON CONCERT (continued) 

Music in Boston and holds music degrees from the University of 
Lowell and the University of Rhode Island. He presently resides 
in Newport. 

Salve Regina's "Noon Concert Series" will take place at 
Cecilia Hall, located in Carey Mansion. The one-hour concert is 
free and open to the public. Patrons are invited to bring a 
lunch. For further information contact the Music Department at 
extension 445. 

* * * 

SPRING VISITATION DAYS 

The Admissions Office has scheduled "Spring Visitation Days" 
on April 2, 3 and 4. Students who have been accepted for the 
Fall '86 semester are invited, along with their families, to 
learn more about the College. 

The purpose of "Spring Visitation Days" is to reinforce the 
special qualities and opportunities that a student will find at 
Salve. Prospective students are encouraged to explore the 
campus, learn more about academic offerings, educational support 
services, and College organizations. 

To learn more about the program contact the Admissions 
Office at extension 233. 

* * * 

ATTENTION SENIORS!! 

"Recruiting Days" will take place on campus from Wednesday, 
April 2 through Friday, April 17. Students interested in inter­
views must sign up in the Career Planning and Placement Office, 
Miley Hall, by Thursday, March 27. Be sure to bring your resume. 

Organizations represented will include: Metropolitan Life 
Insurance Company, Naval Investigative Service Resident Agency, 
Diocesan Vocation Office, Systems Resource Management, Inc., Blue 
Cross & Blue Shield of R.I., United States Army Nurse Corps and 
Adams Drug Company, Inc. 

For further information and a complete list of organiza­
tions, dates and times, contact the Career Planning and Placement 
Office at extension 417. 

* * * 

Deadline for the next NEWSBULLETIN is Friday, April 4. 
Publication date is ~hursday, April 10. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (continued) 

FIRST ANNUAL WINTER SPORTS AWARDS CEREMONY 

On Friday, April 4 at 7:00 p.m. in Ochre Court, the Athletic 
Department will hold the First Annual Winter Sports Awards Cere­
mony. Players from the men's and women's basketball team and the 
indoor track and field team will be honored at that time. 

* * * 

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE THEATRE COMPANY TO PRESENT 
"THE TIME OF YOUR LIFE" 

The Newport College Theatre Company will present "The Time 
of Your Life" on April 10, 11 and 12 at 8:00 p.m., April 18 and 
19 at 8:30 p.m. and April 20 at 3:00 p.m. The performances will 
take place in the Megley Theatre located in Mercy Hall. 

Starring in the production are Chris Doubek, James DiZazzo, 
Megan McLoughlin, Fred Villari and Christopher Moriarty. 
Directing will be Gary Diomandes assisted by Betty Hutton. 

Tickets are $5 for adults and $3 for students and senior 
citizens. They may be purchased at the Box Office in Mercy Hall 
from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, beginning 
April 1. For further information contact the Theatre Department 
at extension 463. 

* * * 

CHINA CONFERENCE 

On Saturday, April 12, Salve Regina College and the Newport 
Institute will present a conference on the topic: "Mainland 
China's New Course: Significance for the U.S., Japan and the 
USSR." Scheduled to speak at the conference are four experts on 
China. They are Dr. Frank Jen, SUNY College at Buffalo; Dr. G. 
Paul Holman, Naval War College; Dr. Glen Kumakawa, University of 
Rhode Island; and Dr. Richard Buczynski, Wharton Asian Economic 
Service, Washington, D.C. 

Th~ conference will be held in the O'Hare Auditorium from 
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. An advance registration fee of $25.00 per 
person (or $40 per couple) will cover coffee and lunch. Regis­
tration at the door is $30 per person. For further information 
contact Dr. Heath Twichell, Director of the Trimester Graduate 
Program, at extension 396. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (continued) 

SALVE RECEIVES GRANT FROM SEARS-ROEBUCK FOUNDATION 

Salve Regina College has received a $1,400 grant from the 
Sears-Roebuck Foundation. The award is part of unrestricted 
grants totaling $18,800 which are being distributed to six pri­
vately supported colleges and universities in Rhode Island . 

The Rhode Island colleges and universities are among 956 
private, accredited, two- and four-year institutions across the 
country which are sharing in $1,750,000 in Sears Foundation funds 
for the 1985-86 academic year. The funds may be used as Salve 
Regina deems necessary. 

* * * 

FILM ON HOLOCAUST SURVIVORS TO PREMIERE AT SALVE 

Rhode Island Filmmakers announce the premiere of a one-hour 
documentary film, ''Here We Live Again," to be shown in Salve 
Regina's O'Hare Academic Center on Sunday, April 6 at 4:00 p.m. 
The film is a group portrait and study of the quest of Holocaust 
Survivors of Rhode Island to create a memorial archive. 

The showing is free and open to the public and was funded by 
a grant from the R.I. Committee for the Humanities with addi­
tional support from the R.I. Foundation and the Jewish Federation 
of R.I. The film was co-directed by Peter O'Neill and Michael 
Fink, RISD faculty members. 

A book of essays and letters will be distributed at the 
screening, featuring responses to the film by local professors, 
including transcripts from the interviews, personal photos, and 
current portraits of the survivors. A panel discussion will 
follow. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional 
Advancement, has been selected as a committee member on the 
Executive Board for Brown University's Institute for Secondary 
Education. 

Sister Therese will join other committee members to accom­
plish the Institute's basic purposes. These include providing 
in-service programs for secondary teachers in collaboration with 
Brown faculty. The Institute also hopes to create a forum for 
teachers and school administrators within which lecture series, 
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SISTER M. THERESE ANTONE (continued) 

curriculum demonstrations or joint research projects can be 
scheduled. Lastly, it will connect local interests with national 
efforts at fundamental school reform. 

* * * 

Dr. James Hersh, Professor of Philosophy, has had another 
article accepted by the German journal of psychology, "Gorgo." 
The article is entitled "Hitler's Trick: Enthroning the Erinyes 
in Germany" and will be published this spring. Dr. Jorn Zeuge, 
Assistant Professor of Mathematics, will translate the article 
into German. 

* * * 

Dr. Alice Tesch Graham, Assistant Professor of Special Edu­
cation, recently participated in a one-day conference sponsored 
by the Massachusetts Urban Project. Representatives from special 
education training programs in Rhode Island and Massachusetts met 
with special education directors from urban school districts in 
Massachusetts. Training programs and staffing needs and concerns 
were discussed. 

* * * 

Several members of the Student Affairs Staff, Mary-Kay 
Connell, Director of Health Services, Sister Consilii Reynolds, 
Director of Off-Campus Students, and Dorothy Hillman, Director 
of Housing, recently attended a conference at Rhode Island College 
sponsored by the College Personnel Association of Rhode Island. 
The conference dealt with the issue of AIDS (acquired immune de­
ficiency syndrome) and the need for colleges to prepare for pos­
sible occurrences of the disease on campus. 

Along with Margaret Leonard, Assistant Director of Health 
Services and Dr. Terence Mulvany, these professional staff 
members are involved in developing 'a college policy statement and 
educational program for the College community. 

* * * 

Four members of the Student Affairs Staff, Margaret Leonard, 
Health Services, Susan Rose, Residence Life Office, David Moske, 
Director of College Activities and Lynn Sheedy, Assistant to the 
Dean of Students, recently attended a national conference on 
student affairs held at the University of Connecticut. The 
conference offered over 50 workshops on issues relating to 
college students, their health, activities, retention, 
residential living, intellectual and moral development and career 
choices. 

* * * 
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